
 

 

 

 

April 21, 2017         

 

Dear ISA Members, 

 

The Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the International School Association (ISA) will be held at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 

May 16, 2017 in the Cultural Center on the ISB campus.  The purpose of the ISA AGM is to present the 2016-2017 school 

reports, and report the Board election results.  

 

 

2016-2017 Board of Trustees 

 

Mr. Ira Blumenthal 

Ms. Elizabeth Shear Bredin  

Dr. Sumiter Broca 

Dr. Henrietta Bullinger 

Mr. Gurdist Chansrichawla 

    

Dr. Prathip Chiaravanond 

Mr. Nimit Damrongrat 

Mr. William Harvey 

Mr. John Heinecke 

Mr. Janewit Kraprayoon 

 

 

Mr. Eric Ma 

Ms. Grainne MacRae  

Dr. Kenichi Ohashi 
Dr. Vorapol Socatiyanurak 

Ms. Jessica Zaman 

 

The candidates for the 2017 Board of Trustees’ election are: 

 

Mr. Jeff Bowden    Mr. Bill Harvey        Ms. Catherine Miller   

Mr. Adrian Bowen   Mr. John Heinecke       Mr. Andy Richter    

Mr. Andy Chan    Mr. Janewit Kraprayoon       Dr. Jeffrey Sampler 

Mr. Nimit Damrongrat    Ms. Grainne MacRae       Ms. Phantipha Thongchindavong 

        

 

Detailed information about the candidates, their applications and statements are posted on the ISB website at: 

http://powerschool.isb.ac.th/guardian/Board_Candidates.asp 

 

                                    

On behalf of the ISA Board of Trustees, I strongly encourage you to attend the Annual General Meeting. 

 

 

Cultural Center Theater  6:00 p.m.   PTA Annual General Meeting 

      

     7:00 p.m.   ISA  Annual General Meeting 

 

 

 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Dr.Sumiter Broca 

Secretary 
 

Enclosures: Agenda, AGM 2016 Minutes of Meeting, Candidates’ Nomination Forms, Election Ballots and Map 

for Voting Station at Emporium Tower 

http://powerschool.isb.ac.th/guardian/Board_Candidates.asp


 

 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Tuesday May 16, 2017 

 

AGENDA 

 
 

I. Call to Order      Mr. Eric Ma 

        Chair, ISB Board of Trustees 

 

II. Approval of Minutes for 2016 Annual  Mr. Eric Ma 

 General Meeting 

 

III Presentation of Board Annual Report   Mr. Eric Ma 

 

V.  Head of School Report    Dr. Andrew Davies 

        Head of School 

 

VI. Business Committee Annual Report   Mr. William Harvey 

        Treasurer, ISB Board of Trustees 

  

VII Strategic Improvement and Learning Committee  Mr. Janewit Kraprayoon 

Annual Report      SILC Chair 

 

VIII. Committee on Trustees     Ms. Elizabeth Bredin 

 Annual Report      COT Chair 

Results of the 2017 BOT Elections        

  

IX. Adjournment      Mr. Eric Ma  

             

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE BRING THIS PACKET TO THE MEETING 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MEETING MINUTES 

INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM) 

International School Bangkok 

Cultural Center Theater 

Tuesday, 17 May 2016 

 

 

 I. CALL TO ORDER  

The Board of Trustees (BOT) Chair, Marc de Vries, opened the AGM at 7:00 p.m., welcoming and 

thanking all attendees. 

 

 II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR THE 2015 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
The minutes of the 19 May 2015 International School Association (ISA) AGM were unanimously 

approved as presented.  

 

III. BOARD’S ANNUAL REPORT  

Mr. de Vries introduced the role of the BOT and shared information about the composition of the 

BOT. The principal responsibility of the BOT is to direct the affairs of the International School of 

Bangkok according to its Mission and Vision statements and the laws of Thailand. The main duties 

of the BOT are as follows:  

 

1) Appoint the Head of School  

2) Set medium and long-term strategy  

3) Provide support and guidance to the Head of School 

4) Limited involvement in short term matters  

5) BOT focus is on effective student learning  

 

The BOT consists of 15 members, 11 of whom are elected and 4 are appointed; both elected and 

appointed positions serve 2-year terms. At least 3 nationalities have to be represented on the Board 

(currently there are 5). The Board meets once a month and has three standing committees. The 

standing committees are: 1) Business Committee 2) Strategic Improvement and Learning 

Committee (SILC) 3) Committee on Trustees (COT). Mr. de Vries then presented the Board’s main 

activities over the last year, which were as follows: 

• Approved teacher contract terms 2016-2019 

• Extended HoS contract until 2020 

• Benchmarked HoS compensation (John Littleford) 

• Reviewed HoS evaluation process 

• Approved implementation of Social Emotional Learning (SEL) Program starting 2016/17 

• Approved “Intensive Needs” classroom 4-6 ES/MS students 

• Approved increase of Thai students to 450 

• Approved recommendation to hold “Late Start” project and review in 2-3 years’ time 

• Approved acquisition of land for outdoor campus 

• Approved college support for scholarship students 

• Approved budget and calendar 2016/2017 

• Appointed ISB Executive Board 

• Appointed Directors ISA Subsidiaries 

• Reviewed Board Policy Manual 



• Benchmarked HOS package with John Littleford 

• Appointed Trustee (Eric Ma) to fill vacancy 

• Board training with Mark Frankel (Oct-15) 

• Reviewed various school programs e.g. mother tongue 

• PTA & Student Council bi-monthly reports 

• Oversee investigation into tragedy at 50m pool 

 

IV. HEAD OF SCHOOL’S REPORT  

Dr. Andy Davies began with a description of a few of ISB’s anchor documents, including ISB’s 

vision, mission, and definition of learning statements; an ISB 2020 banner that illustrates how 

activities connect ISB’s guiding principles to the school’s mission; and ISB’s Strategic Learning 

Plan (SLP), a four year rolling plan with 15 action items, focused on student challenge, 

metacognition, and social/emotional learning. Dr. Davies highlighted the graphic representation of 

the SLP Strategic Learning Plan with a focus on where we can improve student learning the best 

and where our efforts are most needed. In developing this plan, ISB reviews survey results, 

standardized test results, and also current educational research. 

The ISB 2020 document which will soon be revisioned, serves as a lens, as ISB seeks to provide in 

the school improvement plans, greater voice and choice for students, greater challenge where stage 

not age is the guiding philosophy, more authentic learning opportunities, a greater understanding of 

how students learn best, and the development of the skills of collaboration and effective 

communication.  The Learning Scorecard – similar to a data dashboard – is used to track trends 

with respect to standardized tests, satisfaction surveys, college matriculation, and perception 

surveys of the degree to which we reach our mission points.  

 

Dr. Davies then shared some of ISB’s learning data for the year. The number of students in the IB 

program has grown from 61 in 2009 to 95 last year, resulting in 86 IB Diplomas awarded with a 

92% pass rate when the world average is 78.5%. Currently, ISB also offers 47 AP courses where, in 

May 2015, 24% scored the top mark of 5. ISB has a broad university reach; hosting over 250 

university visits this year. 

He then proceeded to list some major accomplishments:  

• WASC Accreditation mid-term progress report team was very satisfied with progress made on the 

very few recommendations made in 2013  

 • Outdoor Education Campus 

 • The MS & HS Advisory Program  

 • The Mother Tongue Program 

 • The Inclusion Program 

 • Recruiting and evaluation 

 • Facilities 

 • Finance 

 • Enrollment remains among the challenges faced by the school, together with the economy, some 

adolescent behavioral concerns and the safety and security of our students. 

 

Lastly, Dr. Davies discussed the measures that ISB has undertaken to ensure that the recent fatal 

tragedy in the ISB pool never happens again, which includes a comprehensive review of the 

aquatics safety procedures from Clearpath EPM who were ably assisted by Chevron’s safety 

experts.  An action plan will be presented to the Board for feedback and will be relayed to the 

community in a week, together with an interactive meeting for interested parents. 

 

V. BUSINESS COMMITTEE’S ANNUAL REPORT  

Mr. Marc De Vries presented the Business Committee’s report in lieu of Mr. William Harvey, Chair 

of the Business Committee who could not be present at the meeting. He began by listing the 

Business Committee’s members: Mr. Chansrichawla, Dr. Chiaravanond, Mr. Damrongrat, Mr. 



Blumenthal and Dr. Socatiyanurak. The Business Committee has the fiduciary responsibility to 

ensure the financial health of the school now and into the future.  Apart from reviewing the current 

year's financial performance and next year's budget, the Business Committee has been actively 

engaged in reviewing the salary and benefit negotiations with the faculty, which take place every 

three years, and in the acquisition of land for our new outdoor education centre. 

 

He went on to present the highlights of the state of ISB’s finances. Enrollment this year peaked at 

1915 students (against an opening budget of 1900), which is down from last year when it peaked at 

around 1970 students.  ISB’s school finances primarily consist of fee income (98% of income) and 

staffing (74% of expenditures).  Next year’s costs of staffing are already fixed at this point in the 

year, but enrollment remains uncertain until August when student numbers will be more clearly 

known.  This is why we carry large reserves, to cover expenses even when unexpected dips in 

enrollment occur. ISB is in a strong financial position with healthy reserves. This year, the BC is 

forecasting a net surplus of over 18 million Baht, which is 1.2% of tuition fees.  This is down on the 

initial budget largely due to higher staffing costs and lower than anticipated registration fees. The 

balance sheet however remains strong, with reserves of over 2 billion Baht, represented largely by 

fixed assets, cash and investments. 

 

Despite the significant reduction in enrollment, ISB has contained the fee increase at 4.6%, together 

with an increase in the Registration fee for new students, which brings it in line with our major 

competitors.  This increase compares with 5% increase from NIST and 4% increase from Pattana, 

neither of whom has been as severely impacted by the downturn in the Oil and Gas sector as ISB. 

With the reduction in student numbers, our fee income has only increased by 2.6%.  Following the 

three-year review of salaries and benefits, salary scales were re-calibrated, a 1% COLA increase to 

compensate for changes in the school schedules, and increase in the housing allowance to reflect the 

local housing market.  In addition, we are anticipating a 15% increase in medical costs.  With the 

reduction in the FTE's, the net impact is an overall increase in staffing costs of 4%.  ISB is still 

waiting to finalize the medical insurance negotiations but initial indications reveal that an increase 

somewhere between 12 and 15% is expected. 

We have completed a few significant capital projects but the most exciting one is the acquisition 

and development of the Environmental Education Centre, which will also be home to the Outdoor 

Education program.   The challenge next year is to design and build a centre, which is not only a 

safe environment for our students but is also a model of environmental sustainability to support our 

environmental sciences programs. 

As the school is unlikely to generate a cash surplus next year, after taking into account the capital 

projects, one of the recommendations of the BC is to suspend the purchase back of capital 

certificates until the school’s financial position strengthens. ISB also needs to plan for enrolment to 

stabilize around 1800.  It is also anticipated that ISB will maintain tuition increases at around 4.5% 

while reducing staffing levels to match the lower student numbers, as the goal is to return to 

achieving target surplus of 5% within three years. ISB also needs to continue investing in facilities 

so that it can provide the flexible, collaborative learning spaces that support student learning.  The 

leadership team is developing a long-range capital plan to ensure that our capital program supports 

the strategic learning plan. 

 

VI. STRATEGIC IMPROVEMENT AND LEARNING COMMITTEE’S (SILC) ANNUAL 

REPORT  

Mr. Jack Kraprayoon presented on the SIL Committee. He explained that it functions like a “think 

tank” to support the school and the Board of Trustees in the development of policies, projects and 

school improvement initiatives. In 2015/16,- it focused on the following:  

• Exploring the potential for meeting the needs of students with more than mild to moderate 

learning disabilities. 



The Board of Trustees in January approved the proposal to open one classroom for 4-6 

students with intensive learning needs. The aim is to avoid splitting families between 

schools and better meet the needs of our community. However, due to insufficient 

enrollment, the opening of this class will be delayed until August 2017.  

 

• Researching learning related aspects of the outdoor education program (2-year goal). 

 A 38 rai plot of land in Petchburi (freehold) has been purchased after appropriate due 

diligence and a Director for Outdoor Education has been hired for August 2016. The program is 

expected to open on schedule in August 2017. Next year, SILC will focus on the learning 

related aspects of the outdoor education program. 

 

• Thoroughly reviewing the potential for a later start at ISB, particularly for adolescents 

The research with respect to the sleep patterns of adolescents was reviewed and different 

schedule  possibilities were explored. Surveys of parents, students and teachers were 

completed and analyzed and a summer trial and a one-day trial were completed. Given that a 

number of students and families would be negatively impacted, it was decided to delay any 

action while continuing with research of options. 

 

 Monitoring the progress of ISB 2020, make suggestions, and provide support 

 A new Health and Wellbeing curriculum was created and rolled out in specific grades. A 

Culture of Care was developed, ready to roll out in 2016-17. A total of 80 teachers and 

administrators trained in mindfulness practices. More brain-based teaching practices through a 

module ISB training course was attended by over 30 teachers. The Passion Day was conducted 

with 101 choice sessions for students and lastly, the visioning process is underway and 

continuing in 2016-17. 

 

VII. COMMITTEE ON TRUSTEES’ ANNUAL REPORT 

Ms. Elizabeth Bredin reported on the Committee on Trustees’ report. Before she started her report, 

she thanked Ms. Joy Davy for her numerous years of Board service as a member and as the Chair of 

the COT. Ms. Davy is continuing on as the first ever staff Board Secretary of the BOT. The COT is 

responsible for the recruitment and orientation of trustees, elections, appointments, board training, 

annual evaluation of the Head of School and the self-evaluation of the Board. In essence, the COT 

is the administrative arm of the BOT. Besides herself; the members of the COT are Nisha 

Westerman, Sumiter Broca and John Heinecke. It has been a full and productive year. The 

accomplishments of the committee are: the filling of a board vacancy by the appointment of Eric 

Ma as the replacement for Ms. Davy; the introduction of the consent agenda to make meetings more 

efficient as part of their advisory role to the Chair and HoS regarding board processes and 

procedures; the identification and facilitation of board trainings such as the one conducted by Marc 

Frankel; the annual and ongoing review of the Board’s Policy and Procedural Manual; the study 

and discussion of elected versus appointed board positions; the review of the compensation package 

(salary and benefits) and the evaluation instrument protocol of the Head of School by an outside 

expert; the 2016 BOT elections and the revised orientation procedures for incoming board 

members. Occasionally, the COT is also requested to look into specific issues and present 

recommendations to the BOT Chair and the full board. 

 

VIII. PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE ISB BYLAWS  

Mr. Marc De Vries explained the reasons for the proposed Bylaws amendments.  He clarified that 

ISB’s Board is a hybrid Board (elected vs appointed). He then proceeded to cite the advantages of 

appointed trustees which are: specific skills and experience the Board requires at a given point in 

time; appointed members may not necessarily be an ISA member so there is a wider field from 

which to get candidates; there is the possibility of longer tenures which may provide Board stability 

and can increase Board diversity in terms of gender and nationality which the current Board needs. 



The vote, if approved, will not change the composition of the ISA because elected parents are still 

in the majority. 

 

In a nutshell, the Board proposes to increase the appointed members from 4 to 5, thereby changing 

the number of elected members from 11 to 10. For the vote to be approved, it needs a 2/3 majority 

votes from the attending ISA members. 

 

Mr. Marc De Vries proposed the following amendments to the ISB Bylaws and called for a vote 

from the attending ISA members: 

 

Proposed Amendments in bold: 

 

Article 5, Section B 

The Board shall consist of ten (10) elected persons, and up to five (5) appointed persons, in 

accordance with the Bylaws of the I.S.A. 

 

Article 8, Section F 

The Board may appoint up to five (5) persons to serve as Trustees as it deems necessary.  The term 

of an appointed member will be the balance of the school year in which he/she is appointed and 

until July 31 of the following school year. Election of an appointed member shall be by a majority 

vote of the Board. 

 

The amendments did not pass, with ISA members attending the meeting voting ten in favor, fifteen 

against, and four abstentions. 

 

 VIII. RESULTS OF THE 2015 BOT ELECTIONS  

Ms Elizabeth Bredin presented the results of the 2016 Board elections. 384 valid votes had been 

cast, amounting to 17 percent of eligible voters. The following ISA members had been elected to 

the BOT for a two-year term from August 1, 2016 to July 31, 2018:  

 

1. Mr. Ira Blumenthal  

2. D. Henrietta Bullinger 

3. Mr. Eric Ma 

 

 

X. ADJOURNMENT  

There were no additional questions from the attendees. Mr. de Vries adjourned the meeting at 8:18 

pm.  

 

There were 29 members of the ISA who attended the meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

ISA Board of Trustees Voting Procedures 
 

 

On Tuesday, May 16, 2017, a voting station will be set up in front of the Chevron Theater Gallery 

at ISB to receive ballots being cast for the election of candidates to the ISA Board of Trustees.  

Similarly, an additional voting station will be set up at the Lobby of the Emporium Tower, Bangkok 

Bank (please refer to attached map) for voters living downtown who may not be able to come to 

ISB. These are the only voting stations for the election.   

 

Voting will take place on Tuesday, May 16, 2017 beginning at 7:00 a.m. and ending at 6:00 p.m. for 

the ISB polling station. At the Emporium Tower, voting starts at 8:00 a.m. and ends at 12:00 p.m.  

No ballots will be accepted after 6:00 p.m. (ISB) and 12:00 pm (Emporium Tower). 

 

 Each ISA member may cast one (1) ballot and vote for up to eight (8) candidates. 

 

 A ballot is attached. 

 

 Voting by proxy is not permitted. 

 

If you will vote in person: 

 

 You will be requested to show an ISB photo ID at the voting station to receive a ballot.     

 

 Your name will be checked off the ISA membership roster  

 

If you will have your ballot delivered: 

 

 Only the child or spouse of an ISA member may deliver ballots to the voting station.  

 

 The ballot must be enclosed in a sealed envelope, the envelope must be signed across 

the seal by you, the voting ISA member, and your name must be printed above the signature.  

 

 When the envelope is delivered, the voting ISA member’s name will be checked off the ISA 

membership roster. 

 

 Only one ballot may be placed in each sealed and signed envelope.  

 

 Ballots will not be accepted from drivers or maids. 

 

REMINDERS: 

 

 All ISA members must show an ISB photo ID in order to vote at the Chevron Theater 

or at the Emporium Suites. 

 

 Attend the Annual General Meeting and bring this packet with you. 













 













 

























 













































 









































 



 
 

INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL BANGKOK 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

MAY 16, 2017 

 

 

PLEASE VOTE                FOR ONLY 8 CANDIDATES 

 
 

 

Mr. Jeff Bowden  

 

Mr. Adrian Bowen 

 

Mr. Andy Chan 

 

Mr. Nimit Damrongrat 

 

Mr. Bill Harvey 

 

Mr. John Heinecke 
 

Mr. Janewit Kraprayoon 

 

Ms. Grainne MacRae 

 

Ms. Catherine Miller 

 

Mr. Andy Richter 

 

Dr. Jeffrey Sampler 

 

Ms. Phantipha Thongchindavong 

 
 

X 



 

 



 
 

INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL BANGKOK 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

MAY 16, 2017 

 

 

PLEASE VOTE                FOR ONLY 8 CANDIDATES 

 
 

 

Mr. Jeff Bowden  

 

Mr. Adrian Bowen 

 

Mr. Andy Chan 

 

Mr. Nimit Damrongrat 

 

Mr. Bill Harvey 

 

Mr. John Heinecke 
 

Mr. Janewit Kraprayoon 

 

Ms. Grainne MacRae 

 

Ms. Catherine Miller 

 

Mr. Andy Richter 

 

Dr. Jeffrey Sampler 

 

Ms. Phantipha Thongchindavong 

 
 

X 
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